
 

 

 
 
 
 
       22 January 2025 
 
Att: CEO Medhold 
 Medhold Africa Projects 
 
Tribute letter to Sr Gloria Gunning 
 
When I first became involved in developing a day clinic, my aim was to build a centre of 
excellence that caters to world-class, cost-effective surgical procedures.  
 
Turning this concept into reality required a large team of individuals who were focused on 
the same goals.  
 
We meet fortuitously, but once she arrived on the project, she and her team from Medhold 
Africa projects have been an integral part of our commissioning team. 
 
Gloria’s knowledge, passion, patience and relaxed demeanour make her an unrivalled 
partner in the commissioning of a new healthcare facility. 
 
She leads a phenomenal Medhold Africa Projects team, which couldn’t succeed without the 
vision and leadership of the Medhold executive and board. 
 
On behalf of all the stakeholders in the Melrose Surgical Centre project, I want to thank 
Gloria for all she has done, officially and unofficially for this project. I would like to wish her 
a well-deserved rest when she finally decides to retire. 
 
Gloria Gunning and Medhold Africa Projects will always be a significant part of Melrose 
Surgical centre and part of our vision of medical excellence. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
 
Dr Brad Gelbart 
Director 
 
 
 


